
 
Roof Maintenance and Repair 

 
This is an attempt to give advise to parishes on this matter which is usually initiated by a leak.  
 
WHAT TO DO ABOUT IT 
 
With the exception of the identification of obvious sources of water entering the building, it is 
prudent to identify the location of leaks and obtain an evaluation of the condition of the roof, 
recommendation of remedial measures and a budget for the required work.  This should be 
done by a qualified roof inspector. A contractor must be a member of the Alberta Roofing 
Construction Association. 
 
 An estimate should also be made of the financial capacity of the parish to carry out the 
recommended repairs or replacement. 
 
The Property Advisory Committee needs an expert recommendation, budget and financial 
circumstances to make a recommendation to the Diocese Council. 
 
Roof Coverings 
 
The mode of failure and the response indicated depends on the nature of the original 
installation.  It is important to deal with moisture entering a building promptly to avoid interior 
damage.  The potential of the development of mould in the presence of moisture is particularly 
important in the case of assembly occupancies. 
 
Asphalt Shingles 
 
Asphalt shingles are often found on sloped roofs.  These shingles are usually made of asphalt 
impregnated paper.  As ultra violet light from the sun deteriorates the asphalt on the edge of 
the shingle, the paper fibres are exposed to moisture causing the shingle to curl.  In time the 
granular protection on the surface of the shingle wears off exposing the shingle to further 
deterioration by sunlight.  This deterioration usually takes place over a significant portion of a 
roof and the mode of failure often involves destruction of the now brittle shingles with a 
hailstorm. 
 
While individual shingles can be replaced, it is more commonly necessary to replace the 
whole roof.  As labour costs are similar, it is prudent to replace the roof with EDPM or 
fibreglass shingles.  Shingles of these materials do not deteriorate like traditional asphalt 
shingles and last much longer. 
 
 Mistakes by inexperienced tradesmen include improper eave protection, and poorly installed 
flashings and eavestroughs. Another issue is the air pressure in the stapling guns.  Too high a 
pressure will result in propelling the staple right through the shingle leaving the shingle 
unattached to the roof.  If the pressure is too low the head of the staple will penetrate the 
shingle above in hot weather and cause a leak. The weight of improperly placed bundles of 
shingles can cause damage to the roof structure. 
 
 



 
Cedar Shakes and Shingles 
 
These materials are usually laid with a layer of roofing paper between each course of shingles 
or shakes.  Over time they dry out and split and become subject to wind damage and leaking.  
Many original installations predate more recent provisions in the National Building Code which 
does not permit roofing of this combustibility on assembly use occupancies which includes 
churches.  They do constitute a fire hazard.  The replacement of cedar roofing materials 
requires the prior approval of the authority having jurisdiction (building inspector) and the 
insurers. 
 
Metal Roofing 
 
Metal roofing has some drawbacks in the case of rain or hail as it can be very noisy.  Some 
systems involve drilling fasteners through the material and into the substrate.  Over time the 
expansion and contraction of the metal roofing works an oval shaped hole around the 
fastener  
which is a common source of leaks.  Some patented systems have attachment systems which 
avoid this problem and they should be the only ones used. 
 
Flat Roofs 
 
No roof should be completely flat.  A minimum slope should be incorporated into any roof.  
The slope can be introduced by the structure of the building or through varying thickness if the 
insulation.  The life of flat roofs can sometimes be extended with patching. 
 
The basic requirement of a flat roof is that it needs to be covered with a waterproof membrane 
that is attached to the building so that it is not lifted by wind and is protected from the ultra 
violet effect of the sun.  Most systems include insulation and different compositions of 
membranes as well as the number of membranes. Most membrane formulations involve 
bitumen or modified rubber or some combination of the two. Roofing systems are 
sophisticated and must be installed by knowledgeable and skilled tradesmen. 
 
A qualified roofing inspector is essential in the repair or replacement of a flat roof. 
An inspector can evaluate an existing roof, recommend further action and manufacturers' 
systems, establish specifications for the job, tender the work to reputable installers and 
inspect the work as it progresses at appropriate intervals and certify completion phases for 
payment. A successful system installation depends on proper storage of materials, 
appropriate equipment operated at specified temperatures and spread at specified rates.   
 
Some methods include a “flamed on” attachment of the membrane and imply a fire hazard 
which requires fire extinguishers and a watchman to attend after hours.  
 

NOTE:  
Results of the inspection are to be communicated to the Property Committee via the 
Executive Officer of the Diocese. Please include details on: Work to be done, Cost of 
the work and anticipated means of payment. Approval will be based on these 
submissions. 
 


